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Message from Dir. Sanchez:   
Hello, Summer! 
As we welcome the start of summer, I’m filled with excitement for the
months ahead and all that they hold for our community. This season is a
time of renewal and opportunity, and here at the Department of Senior
Affairs, we’re embracing it with enthusiasm and forward-thinking as we
continue to evolve to meet the growing demand for services.
First, we’re kicking off a new campaign for the Department, entitled
“Engage”, to reflect all of our core initiatives committed to community,
wellness, and advocacy for our city’s older adults. Through “Engage,” we aim
to highlight the importance of staying active and involved in every stage of
life. You’ll start to see this messaging across our centers, programs, and
events, and we invite you share this movement with the greater community.
Speaking of events, this month kicks off some new Engage offerings, such as
Self-Check Health Days at our centers, providing easy access to tools that
will help you Engage with Wellness. Then, on June 11th, we invite you to
Engage with Community at the 1-Year Anniversary Celebration of the Santa
Barbara Martineztown Multigenerational Center, a milestone we’re proud to
share with all of our DSA family. And don’t miss the Pride Masquerade Ball at
Highland Senior Center on June 26th, a day of joy, inclusion, and connection.
Our new fiscal year begins July 1st, and as a department, we are continuing
to take a deep-dive on our budget, to continue our essential services and
also evolve for the changing and growing constituency we serve. You may
notice our efforts to ensure operational consistency across our centers, all
in an effort to continue to manage costs, while focused on serving you with
dignity and care. I encourage each of you to continue supporting the
Department of Senior Affairs, reaching out to your elected officials and
raising our collective voice for our older adults! Together, we can keep
strengthening the programs and services that matter most.
Finally, thank you to all those who filled out our recent annual survey – we
had more than 800 participants provide feedback. The raffle winners from
the survey participants attend Highland Senior Center, Manzano Mesa
Multigenerational Center, North Domingo Baca Multigenerational Center,
and one recipient receives our Home Delivered Meals. With your input and
support, you will help us advance our services to meet the needs of the
community in the coming year and I am grateful!
Sincerely,
Anna M. Sanchez, Director



                                                          Welcome Brenda Batt.  One of FGPs newest                
                                                        volunteers.  She completed her Pre-service training     
                                                      at the end of April and started her service in May at       

                                                    Manzano Mesa Elementary School.  Brenda saw the 
                                                      information on the Foster Grandparent Program on        

                                             a Seniors site and thought it called her name.  
Branda was born in Gallup, NM and although now in Albuquerque NM she has
also lived in Texas, New York and Tennessee.   When it came to settling back
into home, New Mexico it was.    She was raised having 5 sisters and 1 brother.
Two of her sisters and her brother also live here in Albuquerque.  When she
wants to travel, she has a sister in Alaska and a sister in Florida.    This works
well as she loves to travel to include cruises.  She has 1 daughter also living
here in ABQ.  
Here’s a couple of fun facts, when Brenda was in Elementary School, she was
pen-pals with Jim Bob off the Waltons.  She is also the only left-handed person
in her family.
Brenda has a multitude of hobbies like making diaper cakes for baby showers,
bingo and playing poker.   She was on the swim team in high school and still
loves to swim.  The thing she loves the most is helping people.  She helps
neighbors and friends with garage sales, chores, you name it.  She also works
with Visiting Angels twice a week and provides a living assistance service to
people who need services.   
For her summer break - she will be continuing her visiting angel services and
taking a fun trip to Alaska to visit her sister.   
It is our pleasure to welcome Brenda to the awesome FGP volunteer team.  
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Important  June Dates Important  June Dates 
3-6 June ~ Joni & Marie at Conference (out of office)

2 June ~ APS Summer Summer School starts
9 June ~ Summer School starts at Multigenerational Centers

15 June ~ Father’s Day
19 June ~ Juneteenth ~ Office Closed



Join the FGP/SCP Advisory Council!
Council Member Requirements include attending
quarterly meetings, be part of at least one sub-
committee such as recruitment or one of the event
committees and may serve as a grievance body.  We
use council members to help in the planning of special
projects and events.  Council Members do not need to
be a senior, it is not required to serve or be part of FGP
or SCP in any other capacity, just a want to help these
two awesome programs serve our community.  If you or
you know someone that would like to help with our
Advisory Committee, please contact Joni at 764-6421.  

Wear your FGP Nametag 
whenever you are in Service. 

Training Requirements
All FGP Volunteers are required to

complete a minimum of 24 hours of
training per fiscal year (July - June).

This is a grant requirement.
All In-Services for FY26 (July-June)

will be held at Barelas Senior Center.
These are required trainings. If you
miss one of the In-Services you will

need to call to make an appointment
with Joni to complete additional

training in the computer lab at the
center.  Please try to make up those

training hours prior to the next In-
Service, this will help to keep you up
to date on your training requirements.

Cynthia Noleszenski
9 June

Save the DATESave the DATE
4 July - Office Closed

16 July - Advisory Council Meeting
1 Aug- Last Day of Summer Program

at the Multigenerational Centers
7 Aug - APS Starts

8 Aug - Back to School In-Service
12 Sept - In-Service

Estelle Chavez
26 June



Sign up & more information 
at the front desk at the

Senior Center.
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